From The Secretary's Corner - Did You Know?

That in response to a letter that you all received, we have been able to meet our 30 person minimum guarantee with the Purpoodock Club for the past two weeks. In fact, they have had to set up an extra table to accommodate all of the people who have shown up. Thank you for your support of the club, and please continue to come regularly as it really eases the burden on the internal budget.

<u>Rotary 4 Way Test</u> – Of the things we think, say or do:

- 1. Is it the TRUTH?
- 2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
- 3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
- 4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

<u>Help Wanted</u> – Kathy Cotter has asked me to put in the bulletin if anyone knows any information pertaining to a video screen that the Purpoodock Club is missing. Please contact her if you have any information.

<u>Feedback Needed</u> – Kathy Cotter is looking for any comments or suggestions you may have relative to the food and dining situation which was the result of the letter you all received last week. She would prefer you email her for whatever feedback you can provide.

<u>Lighthouse Weekend Wrap Up</u> – Jack Roberts would like to thank John LoBosco, Kathy Cotter, Chuck Redman, Phil Dube and Bartley Cardon from the Daybreak Club who helped man shifts at Bug Light last weekend for the open house. A donation bucket was put out and \$65 was raised to help with the upkeep of the lighthouse.

<u>Club Assembly Leftovers</u> – At last week's Club Assembly, some of the topics that I did not get a chance to put into the bulletin included a request to the District by Sybil for a grant of \$1,500 to fund a backpack program for needy students in South Portland. Ellie Speh is looking for mentors for new members of the club to help them learn the ropes and get involved with club projects. Kathy Cotter is looking to have members form a Fellowship Committee to plan fun activities outside of our regular meeting times. Meghan O'Brien has asked for members for her New Generations Committee to work with the youth in our communities. Ellie Speh has asked for members to join a Membership Committee to help develop recruitment and retention strategies. If any of these things interest you, please contact the appropriate person.

Partners For World Health Work Day — David Lourie announced that September 24 from 11:00 am to 2:00 pm has been scheduled as a work day to help the folks at Partners For World Health. What we will be doing is sorting some of the truckloads of medical supplies they have collected to help them

get ready to ship overseas. David sent a sign up sheet around tonight, but if you did not sign up, please contact him and he will be happy to add you to the list.

Program – Tonight's program was a potluck at Tony & Sally Wagner's. A good turnout and much fellowship was experienced by all. Thank you to them for opening up their home to the club.

Upcoming Events

- -September 28 Dr. Sirish Madeali (Jack Roberts, Program Chair)
- -October 5 Past Presidents' Chat
- -October 11 Soup Kitchen
- -October 12 Judge Keith Powers
- -October 19 Capt. David Ward

ASSIGNMENTS

September 28

Song O'Brien
Invocation York

Raffle Gift Riemensnider

Conductor Rowe

October 5

Song Phillips
Invocation Bagdasarian
Raffle Gift Roberts
Conductor Russell

October 12

Song Ray
Invocation Butterworth
Raffle Gift Rowe
Conductor Speh

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT Kalyan Banerjee

Rotary Club of Vapi, Gujarat, India

DISTRICT 7780 GOVERNOR

Gary Speers

Damariscotta Rotary Club

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH PORTLAND/CAPE ELIZABETH, MAINE

www.sp-ce-rotary.org

Officers

President – Marge Barker President-Elect – Bob Flynn Vice President – Chuck Redman Secretary – Paul Butler Treasurer – Nancy Hawes

Directors

Club Administration – Kathy Cotter
Community Service – Sybil Riemensnider
Membership – Ellie Speh
International & Foundation – David Lourie
Director-At-Large – John LoBosco

Rotary Club of South Portland/Cape Elizabeth 116 Oakhurst Road Cape Elizabeth ME 04107